
164 

19 CFR Ch. II (4–1–10 Edition) § 210.37 

unless otherwise ordered by the admin-
istrative law judge. 

(d) Rights of the parties. Every hearing 
under this section shall be conducted 
in accordance with the Administrative 
Procedure Act (i.e., 5 U.S.C. §§ 554 
through 556). Hence, every party shall 
have the right of adequate notice, 
cross-examination, presentation of evi-
dence, objection, motion, argument, 
and all other rights essential to a fair 
hearing. 

(e) Presiding official. An administra-
tive law judge shall preside over each 
hearing unless the Commission shall 
otherwise order. 

§ 210.37 Evidence. 
(a) Burden of proof. The proponent of 

any factual proposition shall be re-
quired to sustain the burden of proof 
with respect thereto. 

(b) Admissibility. Relevant, material, 
and reliable evidence shall be admit-
ted. Irrelevant, immaterial, unreliable, 
or unduly repetitious evidence shall be 
excluded. Immaterial or irrelevant 
parts of an admissible document shall 
be segregated and excluded as far as 
practicable. 

(c) Information obtained in investiga-
tions. Any documents, papers, books, 
physical exhibits, or other materials or 
information obtained by the Commis-
sion under any of its powers may be 
disclosed by the Commission investiga-
tive attorney when necessary in con-
nection with investigations and may be 
offered in evidence by the Commission 
investigative attorney. 

(d) Official notice. When any decision 
of the administrative law judge rests, 
in whole or in part, upon the taking of 
official notice of a material fact not 
appearing in evidence of record, oppor-
tunity to disprove such noticed fact 
shall be granted any party making 
timely motion therefor. 

(e) Objections. Objections to evidence 
shall be made in timely fashion and 
shall briefly state the grounds relied 
upon. Rulings on all objections shall 
appear on the record. 

(f) Exceptions. Formal exception to an 
adverse ruling is not required. 

(g) Excluded evidence. When an objec-
tion to a question propounded to a wit-
ness is sustained, the examining party 
may make a specific offer of what he 

expects to prove by the answer of the 
witness, or the administrative law 
judge may in his discretion receive and 
report the evidence in full. Rejected ex-
hibits, adequately marked for identi-
fication, shall be retained with the 
record so as to be available for consid-
eration by any reviewing authority. 

§ 210.38 Record. 

(a) Definition of the record. The record 
shall consist of all pleadings, the no-
tice of investigation, motions and re-
sponses, all briefs and written state-
ments, and other documents and things 
properly filed with the Secretary, in 
addition to all orders, notices, and ini-
tial determinations of the administra-
tive law judge, orders and notices of 
the Commission, hearing and con-
ference transcripts, evidence admitted 
into the record (including physical ex-
hibits), and any other items certified 
into the record by the administrative 
law judge or the Commission. 

(b) Reporting and transcription. Hear-
ings shall be reported and transcribed 
by the official reporter of the Commis-
sion under the supervision of the ad-
ministrative law judge, and the tran-
script shall be a part of the record. 

(c) Corrections. Changes in the official 
transcript may be made only when 
they involve errors affecting substance. 
A motion to correct a transcript shall 
be addressed to the administrative law 
judge, who may order that the tran-
script be changed to reflect such cor-
rections as are warranted, after consid-
eration of any objections that may be 
made. Such corrections shall be made 
by the official reporter by furnishing 
substitute typed pages, under the usual 
certificate of the reporter, for insertion 
in the transcript. The original uncor-
rected pages shall be retained in the 
files of the Commission. 

(d) Certification of record. The record, 
including all physical exhibits entered 
into evidence or such photographic re-
productions thereof as the administra-
tive law judge approves, shall be cer-
tified to the Commission by the admin-
istrative law judge upon his filing of an 
initial determination or at such earlier 
time as the Commission may order. 

[59 FR 39039, Aug. 1, 1994, as amended at 73 
FR 38324, July 7, 2008] 
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